Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 3rd April 2019 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Hobbs Eden, Charman Cox, Best, District Cllr Williams and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer). Five members of the public attended the meeting
Apologies for absence: County Cllr Fatemian
	18/170
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/171
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th March 2019 were a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Cox, seconded Cllr Best.


	18/172
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/173
18/173/1
18/173/2
18/173/3
18/173/4
	Clerk’s Report:
Leak Allowance Claim – Castle Water emailed to say that they have had no response from Thames Water to the Leak Allowance Claim. A bill of £3.37 has been received for fixed water charges for the period 1st January to 28th February. It was agreed to pay this but not the balance brought forward of £426.65 for the period when the water meter was leaking.
New Dog Bin – The new larger capacity dog bin which will replace the existing bin opposite Barford St Michael Church has arrived and will replace the dog bin opposite the church, which will be moved to Horne Hill. The clerk will consult with CDC to determine the location.
Stonepit Field – David Mason, Director of Glebe & Buildings at Church House, Oxford was telephoned after 2 weeks as no acknowledgement or reply had been received to the email from the clerk. David Mason advised he didn’t recall the email so it was resent. Confirmation was received the next day that the email had been received and would be investigated the following week. Nothing further has been heard in the last two weeks. It was agreed that the clerk would follow the matter up.

Fence on Netherworton Road – CDC planning confirmed that they have contacted the owner of the house that erected a new fence which appears to be outside their boundary but no response has been received. CDC have also contacted Oxfordshire County Council to report the new fence and request if they wish to take any action. 

	18/174
18/174/1


	Correspondence:
Dog Bin Emptying Price Increase – CDC have written to confirm that the cost of dog bin emptying is increasing from £1.40 t0 £1.60 per bin.


	18/175
18/175/1


	Public Participation:
Parish Council Grants – Representative from the Parochial Church Council and Barford News attended the meeting to present their applications for grants. The Village Hall Committee have also submitted a grant application. The Parish Council will decide on what grants to pay at the May meeting.


	18/176

	County Councillor’s Report: Arash Fatemian - None


	18/177
18/177/1

18/177/2
18/177/3
	District Councillors Report: Bryn Williams
Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan - The Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan has been recommended for approval at the next council meeting of Cherwell District Council. Executive Committee decision. That the referendum result of 21 March 2019 where 90.2% of those who voted were in favour of the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan which is above the required 50% be noted. (2) That it be recommended to Council that it 'makes' the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan so that it continues to have effect as part of the statutory Development Plan for the District. (3) That Council be recommended to approve the issuing and publication of a decision statement.
Joint Working between CDC and OCC - The report sets out the progress of the partnership since its inception in October 2018 and a series of recommendations to develop and enhance joint working. Positive progress has been shown alongside opportunities for further development. It is the view of the Partnership Working Group that the joint working model demonstrates a good opportunity for Cherwell and Oxfordshire to generate savings, deliver efficiencies and improve two tier working. The recommendations set out how this can be further developed, work continues apace with identifying opportunities.

The OVO Energy Women’s Tour - Oxfordshire has secured an agreement with the event organisers of the OVO Energy Women’s Tour. The OVO Energy Women’s Tour is the UK’s biggest and most prestigious bike race for women. A founder member of the UCI Women’s World Tour, the race attracts the world’s top cyclists – including Olympic and World Champions to complete on British roads over five days each June.  All councils across Oxfordshire have agreed, in principle, at an Oxfordshire Leaders meeting on 4 March for Oxfordshire to be a host venue over the next three years. This will include hosting the overall start and finish in 2020 and 2021 and hosting Stage 3 of the event on 12 June 2019. This is being led by Oxfordshire County Council who will contract with SweetSpot, the event organiser. The OVO Energy Women’s Tour presents an exciting opportunity to showcase the county, and to maximise the potential economic value. SweetSpot estimate the economic benefits of the 2018 OVO Energy Women’s’ Cycle Tour to be £7.7 million. 



	18/178
18/178/1

18/178/2
18/178/3

	Parish Matters:
Play area in West Close – Councillors met on West Close before the meeting to agree the new location of the goal post. The build is due to commence on 23rd April and will take about 2 weeks. Regular deliveries of materials will be made during the build period. It is hoped that disruption to local residents will be minimal. The official opening of the play area is planned for 11th May.
Reinforcement of Village Green – The proposed date for this is the 1st weekend in May.
Online Banking – Barclays Business Banking department has confirmed that the application must be initiated by two Councillors visiting the Banbury branch despite the Banbury branch advising that it should be initiated by contacting the Business Banking department.



	18/179
18/179/1
18/179/2
	Planning:
19/00402/F – The Crown House – Returned to CDC without comment.
19/00519/TCA – Mill Corner – Granted


	18/180

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/181

	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £213.79. This was proposed by Cllr Eden and seconded by Cllr Cox.


	18/182
18/182/1
	Any Other Business:
Footpath sign at The Rock – It was agreed that the clerk would contact CDC to request signs for the footpath as people are walling on the road through The Rock which is dangerous.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 9th May at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.53 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


